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[Names withheld]
[Name withheld] [Mr A] and [Name withheld] [Mr B] were married in Cornwall, Ontario, Canada on May 12, 2005 shortly after the Commonwealth of Canada passed a law allowing same-sex couples to marry.  This marriage was a natural result of the 10-year committed relationship of these two internationally renowned wildlife photographers.  They now hold a valid Canadian marriage license.  They are both Australian citizens and have resided in Sydney Australia since 1997.

On February 2006,  [Mr A] was sent a letter by the Australian Taxation Office (ATO) claiming that he owed $545.95 for a Medicare Levy Surcharge.  A Medicare Levy Surcharge is levied when an individual  or married couple exceeds the ATO’s Family Surcharge Threshold.  For single persons this is $50,000 but for married couples with no children this is $100,000.  While [Mr A] exceeded the individual person threshold ($50,000), [Mr A] and [Mr B] as a married family did not exceed the combined threshold for a married couple with no children ($100,000).

[Mr A] informed the ATO that he held a valid Canadian Marriage License and that the Family Surcharge Threshold that should be applied in his case was the threshold for the married couple with no children ($100,000).  However the ATO informed him that they would not accept the Marriage License as evidence that they were married as the ATO did not recognise same sex marriages.  Therefore, the ATO required [Mr A] to use the individual threshold ($50,000), and [Mr A] was made to pay $545.95 regardless of the fact that he is married with a valid Canadian Marriage License.

This is clearly a case of active financial discrimination on a number of levels: 

1.0 [Mr A] and [Mr B]’s marriage is a valid, licensed marriage from a major country with the same head of state as Australia.  They have a number of joint costs. Both are looking after elderly parents.  To discriminate against them as a family financially because they are both males, is clearly unacceptable.

2.0 The Australian Government has always recognised Canadian Marriage Licences, but now it is only recognising certain ones.  The Government can not legally recognise certain Canadian Marriage Licenses while not recognising others.  If they accept one Canadian Marriage License they must accept them all.  

3.0 This is clearly not only financial discrimination against same sex marriages, but also clear discrimination against the people’s and culture’s of Canada, Spain, Netherlands, Belgium and the Commonwealth of the Massachusetts, who are among the increasing number of jurisdictions allowing same sex marriage.

To remedy this most unacceptable and discriminatory situation the Government must do the following:

1.0 Where for any jurisdiction, the Government of Australia recognises a legal marriage license, it must be made to recognise all marriage licenses from this jurisdiction.

2.0 The Government of Australia must ensure that all married couples in Australia have the same benefits, laws and regulations applied to them equally.  There can not be two sets of laws and regulations applied unequally.  

3.0 The Government of Australia should recognise the historic and moral inevitability of same-sex marriage and work to facilitate it at all levels, politically, legally and culturally in Australia.

